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The April 2023 Meeting was held on the 15th with 15 members present, The Club now has 43 paid 
members. The next Club Meeting (Flying Field) 17 May 23 at 7:00pm. 
 
Treasury Report – Our total income for this year is $1,680.00,  our total expenses are $993.31 and our 
ending balance is $3,757.42.  

 
Membership Form – We are still having issues with people not completing the Exeter RC Eagles Flying 
rules agreement that is on the bottom of the Membership Form. Please be advised that membership 
cards will not be issued unless that has been signed. It was also agreed that all family members on the 
Family Plan must also sign this form. There were 6 people at the time of the meeting that hadn't sent 
this form in with the membership form.    
 
Officer Elections – The election was held and it was voted unanimously that the Club Officers remain 
the same. Officers listed below.  
 
President: Norris Matthews 
Vice President: Bill Sherman 
Secretary: Bob Wingert 
Treasurer: Dennis Snoke 
Safety Officer: John Smurthwaite 
 
Mower Maintenance – Spring Maintenance and Repairs have been carried out and the mowers are in 
great shape. Many thanks go out to Roy Boyce who spent a lot of his time getting these ready for us 
this season. He changed the oil, charged the batteries, sharpened the blades and did a front hub repair 
on the Husky. 
                                              
Flying Zones -  We have been doing great so far in staying within our flying area. Lets continue this 
trend. Great job everyone!  
 
Field Rolling – Weather permitting we have scheduled  a roller for the 6th and 7th of May. We are 
interested in anyone who would like volunteer on those days to help roll the field. This vastly improves 
the evenness of the field and makes for much improved ground handling of our aircraft. 
 
Summer Fun Fly – The date will be picked during the May meeting. It was decided to have two Fun 
Fly's again this year. We will hold the next one in early fall.    
 
 Mower Shed – It was brought up that we should stain the shed.                                      
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Geotech Runway – This was brought up as a way of improving the runway. We need to follow up on 
this with pricing and checking in with Padre Pio. 
 
Padre Pio Events – It was brought up that we may need to shut down operations when  Padre Pio is 
hosting certain events. We will contact our membership if we decide this is something we need to do in 
the future. At the moment we couldn't have a greater repertoire with our hosts.   
 
Edison Walk – Not sure how this effects us in the future but if you look at the picture below you will 
see a development that's planned and you can see it's on the other side of Barto Road almost directly 
across from our flying field. We will be keeping our eyes on this one. 
                                                       

 
 
 
Sincerely 
Bob Wingert 
Club Secretary 


